TOWN OF HILL
SELECTMEN'S MEETING

September 15, 2020

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: Mike Brady

Public: Gerry Desrochers, Timothy Stevens, Kelly Stevens, Jeremiah Stevens, Shawnee
Stevens, Lyndsy Stevens, Keanu Stevens, Marc Stevens, Andrew Williamson, James Ward,
Joseph Guerriero, Kristen Tracy, Officer Miller (Comfort Dog), John Simeone

Tom Seymour brought the rheeting to order at 6:29 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing
orders issued by Governor Sununu.

The meeting was moved outside to the monument area. Thomas Seymour administered the
oath of office to Chief Timothy Stevens. Former Chief Andrew Williamson presented the Chief
badge to Chief Williamson.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson is asking if the 550 old sander can be donated to Chad Nyberg
for all of the welding that he has done for us in the past. Its scrap value is about $110 per Dean.
The Board of Selectmen tabled until next meeting.

Police Dept: Corporal Williamson reported that Officer Jeannie Wood e-mailed her resignation.
Lisa Seymour gave Chief Stevens a gas card for emergency use. The Board of Selectmen
asked Chief Stevens to attend the October 6" meeting.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report

PUBLIC SESSION:

Gerry Desrochers stated he was pleased with the Primary Election. Gerry Desrochers will be
resigning from the Budget Committee on September 23 Tom Seymour would like to speak to
the Budget Committee about the outcome of the prior year. Gerry Desrochers mentioned that he
was going to discuss with the group the RSA 91 Right to Know. Under RSA 91- A:2 —a
communications outside meetings are considered an official meeting. Examples would be e-
mails, open calls or gatherings with other board members. Such communications constitute a
meeting, which is not allowed. All communications for meetings shall be held the in an actual
meeting.

Gerry Desrochers and Marc Coffin will be having the Water Commissioners meeting on
Wednesday. Gerry will check to see if Marc is going to stay after he resigns.

Gerry Desrochers will be here for the General Election in November.
BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:



Jane Brown 238 Cass Mill Road Map R3 Lot 18 Three bay fully enclosed carport/garage 34’ x
26’ — Approved

Carl Passaro — 40 Currier Road Map R11 Lot 03 New 20 X 25 Garage single story — Approved
Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: None

Appointments: Election Staff

Timothy Stevens — Chief of Police — Complete

Niki Mahoney — Zoning Board Member — Signed and returned to Shelly Henry. Niki to see
Shelley to be sworn into office.

Marquis Roofing started the Town Hall building on Monday 09/14/2020 this should be
completed on 09/15/2020.

What are we doing for Halloween this year? | have been asked if they can do trunk a treat again
this year. Robert Dupuis asked Lisa Seymour to reach out to see what other towns are doing.
Thomas Seymour made a motion to table the Halloween discussion until October 6" meeting.
Robert Dupuis seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion passed.

Selectmen meeting minutes from September 15 — Approved with changes

The Town Clerks office has a short in an outlet that should be looked at. The Board of
Selectmen agreed to have Lisa Seymour contact Jon Lloyd to look at the electrical outlet.

The Plumber will be here next week to repair the utility sink.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:27 pm seconded by Thomas
Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, lI(c).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:40
pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion was made to seal the
meeting minutes. Roll call voted to seal the minutes. All in favor.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at
7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman
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Mike Brady




